Greetings to all,

Today, as we continue to face the struggles of our nation we must take it upon ourselves
to inspire a culture of progress and development within our local communities. As
barangay officials, we must lead with an unequivocally firm conviction to become the
epitome of a public servant. Equally as important that we must strive towards self-
reliance and efficiency in our barangays.

Let us govern not for fame or publicity, but for peace and prosperity. Let us show
strength through unity and coordination to engender a new era of development. And as
our nation's front-liners, we must be proactive in President Rodrigo Duterte’s
determination to rid the country of illegal drugs, criminality, and corruption.
Furthermore, I hope you have the courage to remain committed to your obligations as an
elected barangay official. Be guided by your moral principles despite the challenges and
hardships that you may face.

My challenge to each and every one of you is to be an effective leader that our country so
desperately needs more of. The responsibilities entrusted to us is an opportunity to prove
that we have the capacity to uplift the quality of life in our local communities. So as we
take on the responsibility of ensuring the welfare of our barangays, let the oath that we
swore to uphold be the beacon to serve our country truthfully and faithfully. Ultimately,
let us leave a legacy of integrity and good governance that will influence meaningful
social change. It is high time that we show our solidarity as one Liga ng mga Barangay
for the betterment of our beloved country.

Respectfully yours,

Faustino “Inno” Arcega Dy V
Liga ng mga Barangay - National President



